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Community: Supporting Each Other in Times of Crisis 
Juliaetta Food Bank: 

I Can’t Say “Thank You” Enough 

   As you would expect, the past month has been a 
challenging time for your JK Good Samaritan Food 
Bank. We have had to make changes in how we 
serve people so that we do not have more than ten 
in the food bank at any one time. With five workers 
on staff, we are already halfway there. We have 
started scheduling time slots for our clients and that 
has worked well. Need has increased: clients’ 
funds are stretched, some have lost jobs, and be-
cause of issues with Idaho Unemployment, some 
have no income at all.  

   The upside of all this is in how you, the commu-
nity, have responded. Many people have called 
asking how they can help and what our needs are. 
We have also seen a great increase in financial 
gifts. One community member asked how many 
homemade masks we could use. We look one di-
rection and see people struggling and look another 
direction and see the community opening their 
hearts to help them. We want to thank all of you 
that have reached out and shown your support to 
the foodbank. 

I personally want to thank our volunteers. If we 
didn’t have them to help, we would not be able to 
get the food into the hands of those who need it. 
All of our volunteers have continued to help with-
out hesitation, despite the shelter-at-home man-
date. Thank you volunteers for helping keep our 
food   bank functioning when people need it the 
most.    Pastor Larry Haylett 

 

Community Helpers  
Community Helpers  is a new community support 
group created to help with COVID-19 response.  
The group is currently working to create banners 
to honor the Kendrick High School seniors. They 
are also working on a food delivery service and a 
library service, as well as masks and care kits. 
 
The following businesses are still open and serv-
ing our community: Phil’s Family Foods (offering 
curbside grocery), Archie’s Place, Juliaetta Mar-
ket, Colter’s Creek, Hardware Brewing, The 
Blackberry, and River Bean Coffee, as well as the 
post offices and banks. Please support our commu-
nity by patronizing these businesses whenever 
possible. 
 
To learn more, donate, or help out, visit kj7com-
munitysupport.org or contact Ryan Lawrence at 
(208) 827-1976 or lawrence.ryanandrew@gmail.com  

 

 

Celebrating the KHS Senior Class  
of 2020 

The KJ7 community is unified in its love and sup-
port for KHS graduating seniors! We have seen 
you grow from children to fine, accomplished 
young adults, and we salute your wonderful 
achievements. What is more, we will be here 
rooting for you and supporting your progress 
through thick and thin, as you continue your life 
journeys. 

 
Warm congratulations from all of us! 

 

ñI alone cannot change the world, but I can cast 

a stone across the waters to create  

many ripples.ò Mother Teresa 

¢ƘŜ ŎŀǎǘƭŜ ƛƴ WǳƭƛŀŜǧŀΣ ŎƛǊŎŀ мфтфΦ 
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Milestones: Congratulations, Seniors! 

/ŀǎǎƛŘȅ [ǳǎǝƎ 

Cassidy plans to attend Lewis-Clark 

State College and study Elementary 

Education with an emphasis on middle 

school mathematics.  

9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ hƭǎƻƴ 

Elizabeth will attend North 

Idaho College and study sec-

ondary education to be a his-

tory teacher.   

/ƘŀǎŜ .ǳǊƪŜ 

Chase plans to work after gradua-

tion, then attend Northwest Line-

man College.  

5ƛƭƭŀƴ YƻƻǇƳŀƴ 

Dillan plans to enlist in the Air 

Force and then attend college. 

aƛƴŀ {ŀƴŘƛƴƻ 

Mina plans to 

attend University 

of Idaho and  

pursue a law  

degree. 

YŀǊƛǎǎŀ {ǘǊƛŎƪƭŜǊ 

Karissa will attend the University of 

Idaho and study Theatre Arts.  

DǊŀŎƛŜ aŀƭŀƴŘ 

Gracie plans to attend LCSC and 

pursue a career in nursing.  

.ƛƭƭȅǇŀƛƎŜ CǊŜŜƳŀƴ 

.illypaige plans to 

attend LCSC and 

study biology. 

!ƛŘŜƴ aŎ/ƻƭƭǳƳ 

Aiden plans to 

attend U of I and 

pursue a degree in 

mechanical  

engineering. 
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Yƻƭōȅ  

/ƘŀƳōŜǊƭƛƴ  

Kolby will work 

after gradua-

tion. His long-

term goal is to  

work as a 

wildlands  

firefighter with 

the USFS.  

9ƭƭƛŜ /ƻǇŜ 

Ellie will attend either Walla Walla 

Community College or LCSC to become 

a Registered Nurse. 

/ƻƻǇŜǊ IŜǿŜǧ 

 Cooper plans to attend Walla Walla Community Col-

lege Viticulture and Enology program or a college/

university where he can participate in track. 

[ŀǳǊŜƴ aƻǊƎŀƴ 

Lauren plans to attend LCSC this 

fall to pursue a degree in dental 

hygiene.  

aŜƎŀƴ .ǊƻŎƪŜ 

Megan plans to attend the University of Idaho 

and pursue  a degree in Business Economics.  

WŀƛŘŜƴ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 

Jaiden plans to attend Boise 

State University where she 

will be pursuing a career in 

the health field.  

aȅŀ .Ǌƻǿƴ 

Mya plans to attend Lewis-Clark 

State College and  

major in Radiographic Science.  

YȅƭŜŜ {ƪƛƭŜǎ 

Kylee is plan-

ning to work 

after gradua-

tion. 

bŀƪƻƴƛŀ bǳǧƳŀƴ 

Nakonia will take a gap 

year before heading to 

an Idaho college. 

!ƭŜȄ {ƴŜǾŜ 
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Milestones: College and Travel 

My name is Jackie Lewis, and I have lived in Juliaetta 

for about 15 years. My family moved here to give our 

children a small town life, similar to the one my husband 

and I had. When I graduated high school back in the 

1990’s, I started on the path of college. Life happened 

and I put that dream away to take care of my family. 

Miles and I wanted to make sure we always had a parent 

at home. I was always at sporting events, FFA functions, 

and field trips. For a time, I was even the Girl Scout 

Leader. 

After Misty graduated and went to the University of Ida-

ho, I felt a pull to finish what I had started many years 

ago. I enrolled at the University of Idaho the fall after my 

daughter. I continued to follow my son to swim competi-

tions and watched him get a culinary certification. I 

worked full-time and was a full-time student. After five 

years of creative chaos, a few meltdowns, and unending 

weeks, I will have achieved the ultimate goal--my bache-

lor’s degree.  

I’ve always told my children to follow their dreams. I 

have proven that with hard work, perseverance, and time, 

anything is possible. I thought the best part was receiving 

my degrees in history and business/general economics 

and minors in art and political science. It wasn’t. The 

best part was the fact that I would be graduating with my 

daughter, Misty Lewis. She is also receiving dual de-

grees—communications and organizational sciences.  

I was extremely disappointed when commencement was 

canceled; I was looking forward to the milestone of 

walking after so many years. Instead, I’m going to focus 

on the fact that I got an additional six years with my 

daughter. This was the fulfillment of a dream; as Maya 

Angelou said, “All great achievements require time.” Go 

VANDALS—Class of 2020.  

Dylon Sneve will be graduating from Lewis Clark State 
College this spring after three years. She will have 
achieved her associate’s and bachelor’s degrees for Radio-
graphic Sciences. Her favorite parts about this program 
were learning all of the bones and muscles in Anatomy and 
Physiology classes, forming friendships with new people, 
and learning the different positions for x-ray exams. She 
especially liked taking her very first  
x-ray. After graduating, Dylon 
plans to move to the Coeur D’ 
Alene area and further her career 
there. Within a few years, she 
plans to become a certified mam-
mographer while also continuing 
to take x-rays.  

 
Dylon has said that the LCSC Ra-
diology Program is one of the best 
and she would recommend it to 
anyone interested in the medical 
field. She had a great experience 
with all of her teachers and classmates, and the teachers 
made learning fun, which helped her retain information. 
Dylon says she cannot wait to start her career and enjoy 
radiology for many years to come. 

From Ryan Lawrence: Last August, I embarked on the 
adventure of my lifetime to the United Kingdom. I was 
employed by the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
through their Young Adult in Global Mission program. I 
was assigned to work in a United Reformed Church in a 
town called Leeds. 
  
Over my seven months in the United Kingdom, I helped 
support their church, focusing on their children and youth 
ministry division, while also providing generalized con-

gregational support and lay 
ministry support to the commu-
nity.  
 
I also had the opportunity to 
travel; I was able to see a good 
part of the country while I was 
there.  The highlight of that was 
a church service where I found 
myself within 25 feet of the 
queen! 
 
COVID-19 brought me back 
from the United Kingdom 
sooner than expected, but I am 
excited to be back in the KJ7 
community. To learn more 
about my time in the United 

Kingdom, please feel free to reach out to me at (208) 827-
1976 or lawrence.ryanandrew @gmail.com.  You can also 
visit my website ryanandrewlawrence.com or keep an eye 
out for an article in the next KJ7 Newsletter.         
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It’s Up! 

Stop by and see Mina Sandino’s senior pro-

ject. It is now on the side of the city hall 

building. Great job, Mina! 

Juliaetta Elementary  

The staff at Juliaetta 

Elementary School 

continues to provide 

education and food 

services to all stu-

dents. Families pick 

up learning packets 

every other Tues-

day.  Teachers are 

working hard to connect with students online.  Dan 

Smith, the technology director, has worked to ensure 

all students have devices at home.  The entire staff at 

JES is working behind the scenes to ensure all stu-

dents and families continue learning and growing 

together!  

An Open Letter to Everyone  

Who Had a Senior Year 

We remember, right? It was epic! We were almost done. 

We were breaking the chains, ready to start our lives. So 

the seniors today get out early. Isn’t that a bonus? I’m 

here to tell you…no. 

The end of senior year is a right of passage. Seniors 

mope around the school, complaining that spring semes-

ter is a waste of time. They just want out. They are “so 

done.” Every day feels like twenty, long and painful, 

and they are ready…. ready to be anywhere else. “Let’s 

go,” echoes through their heads, “Let’s get out of here. 

Let’s get this thing started.” Remember? 

Sure, we had good times. Prom was a blast, and we all 

looked forward to senior year of sports throughout high 

school. That last concert you sang in was the best; you 

finally had the confidence to sing proudly rather than 

hiding behind the upper classmen. Some of us complet-

ed our senior projects in spring; we taught clinics or put 

on plays or organized food drives. When the weather 

warmed up, we spent warm afternoons on the softball 

field, the track, the tennis court. We looked forward to 

the day when we would put on our cap and gown and 

show this town where we were headed.  

Fast forward to 2020. Not only do today’s seniors have 

no prom, no sports, no concerts, and possibly no gradu-

ation, they also have worries that we could not have 

imagined. Will Grandma make it through this? Will 

Dad find another job now that his business is closed? 

Will I have a graduation ceremony? A party? Should I 

go to college now or has the pandemic compromised 

that, too? 

This is the part where I say, “so hug a senior today.” 
But guess what? We cannot even do that because of so-
cial distancing. We can, however, try to understand 
what they are going through. They need us, now more 
than ever. Acknowledge their losses; support them in 
any way you can. Celebrate the class of 2020. 
Jill Groseclose 
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PastorsΩ Corner Cameron Emanuel Lutheran Church 

As we shelter in place, Cameron Emmanuel Lu-

theran Church has attempted to respond to the 

needs of our members and our community. Fi-

nancial support of ministries outside the congre-

gation (including the local food bank) contin-

ues. Our quilters are working from home to ful-

fill their commitment to sending items overseas. 

Our members are caring for one another 

through “outdated” technology such as the tele-

phone and the mailbox. Pastoral “visitation” is 

now done over the phone. We are also learning 

to adapt to newer technology by posting virtual 

worship services online.  

Sunday school is closed for the rest of this aca-

demic year. Vacation Bible School is scheduled 

for mid-June, and we are making contingency 

plans should the need to postpone arise. Our 

education programs have gone to virtual class-

rooms or some other form of electronic commu-

nication, such as email. 

We would like to express our thanks to those 

who have offered their financial support to the 

church during this time. We also offer our 

thanks and prayers to those who put themselves 

at risk in order to serve our neighbors: medical 

communities, first responders, grocery and res-

taurant staff, other public service entities and 

employees, and those essential businesses who 

remain open and allow us to continue to func-

tion in this new “normal.” Thank you! God 

bless you! 

We are a resurrection people. We place our 

hope and trust in Jesus, who has defeated even 

death and the grave. “Jesus came and stood 

among them and said, “Peace be with you!” – 

John 20:19b 

For more information regarding events and ac-
tivities online, you can visit our website: camer-
onemmanuel.org or look for us on Facebook: 

cameronemmanuellutheranchurch. 

Pastor Craig Groseclose 

Who Knew? 

   If someone would have said to you at the beginning 

of March that the majority of people in our nation 

would not be working and people were not to leave 

their homes, would you have believed them? What 

have we learned from the Covid-19 pandemic? Sci-

entists will have their answers to give, but on the 

simplest terms I think one answer is that we are not 

as in control of events as we thought we were. We 

have felt that if a problem arises, give us a little time 

and we will solve it. Now we know one virus can 

bring everything to a halt and we cannot stop it over-

night. It can take a booming economy and turn it 

around in a matter of days. We thought that plagues 

that would kill over 100,000 and still be rising were a 

thing of the past. As human beings, maybe we are 

realizing we don’t control as much as we thought. So 

much is out of our hands. Catastrophic events will 

continue to happen and we can do absolutely nothing 

except sit back and let them run their course. If I 

were to look at the events of the past weeks through 

my own eyes, I would be frightened as I stopped to 

realize how little control over the events of life I real-

ly have.  

    I do have another choice though. I do not have to 

look at these events through just my eyes. Instead I 

can look at them through the eyes of the One who 

said, “...do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dis-

mayed for I am your God. I will strengthen you and 

help you; I will uphold you with my righteous right 

hand.” Isaiah 41:2. We were caught off guard over 

these past weeks, but the Creator Himself knew what 

was coming. During these past weeks when I had to 

leave my home for essential reasons, I did so taking 

all the recommended precautions and then telling my 

Lord the rest was up to Him. Instead of leaving the 

house with the fear of what could happen, I could 

leave experiencing the peace that passes all under-

standing— Philippians 4:7. 

    Pastor Larry Haylett, 

   Juliaetta Community  Church 
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Southwick Bible Church 

The Coronavirus shutdown has altered what we all 

call "normal" in daily life, but it certainly hasn't 

shut down our lives.  At Southwick Bible Church 

we are continuing to minister to people, using tech-

nology as our primary means.  The switch to online 

services was a steep learning curve, but we are so 

thankful that God has made the technology availa-

ble to us.  Sunday services are held on Facebook 

Live (Southwick Bible Church page) at 

10:00am.  We have been so pleased to see interest 

and interaction from many people on those vide-

os.  Our weekly Bible studies are held via the Zoom 

Meeting app, enabling people to see and hear one 

another in a group discussion.  Audio recordings of 

services are posted on the church web-

site, www.southwickbible.org under the "Sermons" 

tab.  Online giving has been arranged through the 

app "easyTithe" and there is a direct link on the 

church website.   We are very thankful that the vari-

ous members of our church family have been sup-

porting one another by calling to check in, picking 

up supplies for those who can't get to town, etc.  As 

we serve one another, we look to God for help and 

deliverance, and being reminded that one of the 

most common sayings of the Lord Jesus was "fear 

not."  He is still in control, and we can trust in Him, 

no matter how difficult the circumstances we 

face.  We are here for you, our community, and 

would love to know how we can help you.  Pastor 

Charlie is available for anyone to call, email, or vis-

it if counsel is needed for any life issues.  Cell 

phone is (208)791-9681, email address 

is pastorc@tds.net.   

Pastor Charlie Olson 

Closed Our Doors 

   Why would a church keeps its doors closed on a 

Sunday morning? I can give you two reasons why 

Juliaetta Community Church has kept its doors 

closed lately. Reason one is very simple. We felt it 

was in the best interest of the people of the church. 

As a church body we are interested in helping the 

whole person. Scripture tells us that the body of the 

believer is the temple of God and we are responsible 

for taking care of that temple. With Covid-19, we 

felt it would be irresponsible to put one’s health at 

risk every Sunday when Scripture says take care of 

our bodies.  

   It was not just our concern for the health of those 

in the church that we closed our doors. As a church 

we feel we are responsible to the community also. 

For us to continue meeting would be putting the 

health of those in our communities at a greater risk 

and we do not feel that is what God would want us 

to do. It does not measure up to Scripture for us to 

put our neighbor’s health at risk and then tell them 

we love them in Christ. 

   When it is time for us to open our doors, we will 

use the same guidelines. It will not be decided by our 

government saying we can start gathering together 

again. Only when we feel we no longer put the 

church people or the community at risk will we open 

our doors. Until then we will continue using technol-

ogy to gather together to worship our Creator God. 

    tŀǎǘƻǊ [ŀǊǊȅ IŀȅƭŜǧ 
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City News—Meet Your Representatives 

Jeff Klone, Juliaetta Council Member 

I was born in Denver, Colorado, and lived in Ar-
vada, Colorado (a suburb of Denver), my whole 
life until I moved to Idaho in 2006. I was a police 
officer in Aurora, Colorado, for 10 years and got 
tired of living in the big city. I love to hunt, fish, 
and trap, and Idaho is great for all of those so I ap-
plied with the Lewiston Police Department and was 
hired in April 2006.  I moved to Juliaetta in Octo-
ber 2006 because I wanted to live somewhere with 
a couple acres and have some farm animals.   
 
I am currently a Lieutenant with the Lewiston PD 
and serve as the Field Operations Commander and 
oversee the patrol section. I am also the SWAT 
team commander and The Major Incident Collision 
Team commander.  
 
I am married to my beautiful wife Amanda and we 
have been married for 10 years. We just had our 
first child, Declan, this past November.  I have a 
bachelor’s degree Criminal Justice from Metropoli-
tan State College of Denver and a master’s degree 
from Liberty University in Public Administration: 
Criminal Justice. 
 
As mentioned above, I love the outdoors. My hob-
bies are anything outdoor related including camp-
ing, hunting, and fishing.   
 
I became interested in city council when multiple 
people approached me about running this past year. 
I had been going to the city council meetings for 
the last year just to be more involved in our com-
munity. I thought the mayor and city council were 
doing a great job and never really thought about 
running until folks encouraged me to do so.   
 
Right now, I am just trying to learn all that I can 
about our city and the concerns our citizens have 
and how the city council can assist them. Once I 
get a little more comfortable with my role and posi-
tion on city council, I will begin to look at long 
term goals such as partnering with the Latah Coun-
ty Sheriff’s Office to ensure our community stays 
safe.    
Jeff Klone 

Meet the Mayor 
 
Hey everyone, it's Patty! Last November, our town 
voted me into office as the new mayor of Kendrick. 
The election was a passionate one, and record break-
ing in voter turnout. I am so proud and humbled to 
represent our great community, especially one that 
has taken such great care of myself and my family. It 
takes a village, and I cannot honestly think of a bet-
ter one than Kendrick. 
 
If you don't know who I am, I have been a member 
of the community since 1987. I have been the man-
ager of the deli of Phil's Family Foods, the former 
president of the KHS Booster Club, and the parent of 
three amazing children. I 
have been involved in the 
heart and soul of our 
community for a long 
time, and I am eager to 
learn and serve the peo-
ple of Kendrick in this 
new role. 
 
Currently, we are living 
in very strange times. 
Due to COVID-19, there 
have been many changes. 
Please respect the official 
guidelines that have been 
put into place. There is a 
community support group 
available for you if you 
need it; please see the 
"Community Helpers" article for more information. I 
am confident in our ability to rise to these challeng-
es.  
 
Some of the pressing issues we need to address are 
explained in the city information. These include re-
strictions for fire season and the need for a new 
wastewater system.  
 
Thank you for your continued support and expect to 
hear from me in the future about our beautiful com-
munity. 
Patty Appel 

Juliaetta Kendrick 
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City News 

Public Comment for A Street Traffic  
Revision Postponed 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and subsequent stay-
home order issued by Governor Little, the decision 
about the proposed traffic revision at A Street and Main 
Street in Juliaetta was not made at the April City Coun-
cil meeting.  This issue will hopefully be addressed at 
the May meeting, depending upon social gathering 
guidelines. Please watch for upcoming meeting agendas 
for more information. 
 
A Message to Drivers 
The speed limit throughout Juliaetta, with the exception 
of Main Street/Highway 3 and the school zone on 4th 
Street, is 25 mph.  All drivers and vehicles on city 
streets must be licensed and registered according to Ida-
ho regulations, and must obey all traffic signs.  If an 
intersection isn’t marked by a stop or yield sign, cross 
traffic must yield to uphill/downhill traffic. Vehicles 
must travel on roadways only; do not drive or park on 
grassy rights-of-way.  Please obey all traffic rules to 
make Juliaetta a safe place for drivers and pedestrians. 
 
Burn Permits Required 
After May 1, burn permits are required for outdoor 
burning.  Please contact city hall or Fire Chief Mike 
McGee for more information. 
 
Upcoming Office Closures 
City Hall will be closed Monday, May 25 to observe 
Memorial Day. 
 
Light the Park 
It’s not too early to start thinking about Christmas, is it? 
If you would like to donate to this year’s Light the Park 
event, please contact city hall. 
 
City Council Meetings 
Upcoming city council meetings will be held on Tues-
day, May 12, and Tuesday, June 9.  Meetings begin at 
7:00 pm. Agendas are posted in the window at city hall 
one week before each meeting, as well as at 
cityofjuliaetta.com.  The public is always welcome to 
attend. Remember, if you have an issue you would like 
to have added to the agenda, you must contact city hall 
at least 48 hours in advance. 

The EPA has deemed that the city of Kendrick’s 
wastewater system is not effective enough to safely dump 
into the Potlatch River. With the support of the state of 
Idaho and the Corps of Engineers, we are working on new 
solutions. There will be an absentee ballot vote for a bond 
levy on May 19th and we are asking for your support. 
 
If the bond passes: 
*Wastewater facilities will be able to meet new permit 
requirements.                                                      
*Authorizes the city to lock into low interest loans and 
grants.     
*Results in a $10-$15 net rate increase. 
*Funding package is complete.         

If the bond fails: 
*Delays wastewater system improvements. 
*The city will NOT have the ability to accept loan assis-
tance. 
*Forces the city to take a more unpredictable “pay as you 
go” approach.                                         

If the bond does not pass, the city will incur thousands of 
dollars in fines, due to being out of compli-
ance.  According to Layne Harris, “the estimated cost of 
the project is roughly the same as the fines that the city 
will incur if we don't proceed with the project.”  

The City of Kendrick News 

Help Wanted: The city of Kendrick is taking appli-
cations for summer maintenance and lifeguards. If 
interested, please contact city hall, 208-289-5157. 

Both city hall and the city’s public restrooms are cur-
rently closed because of the Covid-19 epidemic.  

Absentee ballot applications are posted at Phil’s, 
the post office, and Kendrick city hall.   

JK Fire News 

Fire season has arrived, and there is no open burning in 
the cities of Kendrick and Juliaetta beginning May 10th 
and running through  October 20th. We ask that you fol-
low the burning ordinances in your town. In Kendrick city 
there is no open burning until October 20th. No permits 
are issued in Kendrick.  We encourage you to use the yard 
refuse dumpster in Kendrick. It has been returned to the 
back of Railroad Street.  

In the city of Juliaetta you may contact city hall for a burn 
permit after May 10th which will be issued based upon 
fire conditions. 

The City of Juliaetta News Kendrick Votes on Bond in May 

Remember, our children are not in school. 

Please drive safely and slowly in Kendrick 

and Juliaetta. 
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Hill and Valley Garden Club  
Spring News 

This has become a year to remember. All of the club’s 
spring meetings have been canceled.  The Clearwater 
District Garden Club Spring Meeting (of which HVGC 
is a part) was postponed and then canceled. The annual 
Flower Show that has become part of Kendrick’s Locust 
Blossom Festival is cancelled.  The state convention in 
Twin Falls is still on schedule for June 7-9. Yet the local 
club continues to thrive despite the isolation orders.   

Despite the pandemic, we have good news.  Member-
ship has increased. HVGC would like to welcome Kay 
Roberts, Joyce Towne, Robin Young, Amy 
Haukeness, returning member Juanita Soyk, and 
maybe Sherill Calhoun to mem-
bership.  That’s about an 18% 
increase.  

HGVC has made a $500.00 dona-
tion to the FFA for greenhouse 
supplies, and a significant dona-
tion to the elementary school for 
gardening supplies. We plan to 
create,  in conjunction with the 
elementary school, a gardening curriculum for grades K
–3, slowly including the upper grades as well. We are 
also working on beautification of Wallace Park around 
the Kendrick sign. Now is an exciting time to be part of 
the HVGC.  For more information, contact Kathy Cas-
sin (208-289-4640) or Barb Heimgartner (208-276-
786).    

 Steve Bender a writer for Southern Living Magazine 

wrote, ñEven in isolation, you can still enjoy plants.ò 

Kathy Classin 

It’s Time to Grow Our Own! 

Warnings about the approaching COVID-19 pandemic 
began accelerating around the time when I was getting 
ready for planting season at Taylor Dennler Gardens. 
Like many people in similar circumstances, I had serious 
misgivings about the impact the virus would have on the 
food supply chain—particularly for fresh food like vege-
tables and fruits. I began to question whether I should 
even plant my usual crops of pumpkins, squash and 
gourds, as nobody could predict whether things would be 
back to normal at harvest time in the fall. 

But then I began to think… hey, I’m producing a valuable 
food resource for the community, and I really should 
grow more than ever to help fulfill local needs for fresh 
produce, and ensure adequate supplies at the local food 
bank. This is a perspective I would like to promote, en-
couraging others to plant home gardens even if they have 
never done so before. 

Consider the well-honored tradition of Victory Gardens, 
which were grown during both World Wars to supple-
ment the national food supply. You can be a part of this 

tradition, to fight the Coronavirus 
on the home front! You don’t need 
much space—a back or even front 
yard will do. A few tomato plants, 
bush beans or peas, and even pota-
toes are easy to grow at home, 
with little or no investment. 

There are so many advantages to home vegetable garden-
ing: the health benefits of working outdoors, the savings 
on grocery shopping, reduction of packaging waste, and 
increased self-sufficiency, to name a few. Of course, 
nowadays, reducing shopping trips and ensuring access to 
adequate supplies are important concerns as well. But for 
me, the pleasure of planting and reaping my food crops 
has always been enough in itself! 

I would love to see this trend flourishing in our communi-
ties, and I am happy to share tips with anyone who is in-
terested. Polly, Taylor-Dennler Gardens 

 

“Plant an Extra Row” is a concept with global reach, and it’s a simple idea: just plant one more row of your favorite 
vegetables, and donate the produce to a local organization that helps feed those in need. Link:  
https://inhabitat.com/hey-gardeners-consider-planting-an-extra-row-for-the-hungry-this-year/ 

You can do an internet search for “Edible Landscaping” or “Front Yard Gardening” to find many ideas for produc-
ing food in spaces you thought were simply ornamental. Here are a couple of examples: 
https://www.gardeners.com/how-to/edible-landscaping/7986.html 

https://www.gardeners.com/how-to/urban-garden-front-yard/8759.html 

You can also search for links with information about “Victory Gardens,” such as these: 
https://www.thespruce.com/how-to-grow-a-victory-garden-1388679 

https://www.farmersalmanac.com/bringing-back-victory-gardens-27178 

Information for Gardeners 

Here are a few resources with information and ideas 
for home gardeners, from experts to beginners. 

Little free gardens were created to foster communities 
committed to growing, sharing, and cultivating food in 
small gardens, they are placed in residential or public 
spaces. Check out: www.littlefreegarden.com 

https://inhabitat.com/hey-gardeners-consider-planting-an-extra-row-for-the-hungry-this-year/
https://www.gardeners.com/how-to/edible-landscaping/7986.html
https://www.gardeners.com/how-to/urban-garden-front-yard/8759.html
https://www.thespruce.com/how-to-grow-a-victory-garden-1388679
https://www.farmersalmanac.com/bringing-back-victory-gardens-27178
http://www.littlefreegarden.com
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Lions Club Working from Home 

Right in the midst of planning for the Locust 
Blossom Festival, the threat of the Corona Virus 
forced us to cancel all events.  This community 
event has been happening for sixty years, and it is 
legendary. We regret having to cancel, but the 
public safety comes first. 

Our club elected new officers by email last 
week.  Those serving for 2020-21 are:  
 
President, Bill Warren 
1st VP:  Amber Brocke 
2nd VP: Jenny Gonzales 
Sec: Eric McDowell 
Treas: Sharon Harris 
Tail Twister:  Bruce Roberts 
Membership: Dave Klatt 
Blood Chairman:  Darrell Brocke 
 
The club thanks outgoing President Fritz Fliger 
for his loyal and inspirational leadership. 
 
In other business, the memorial gifts received in 
memory of past Lion Bill Blewett will be desig-
nated to the Wallace Park Signage Project. 
 
The club is making scholarships available for 
graduating seniors. 
 
Jenny Gonzales is the new Sight Chairman for 
the club.  She will have a used eye glasses collec-
tion box installed in the Kendrick Pharma-
cy.  Please remember to drop off any unused eye-
glasses for recycling to help others. 
 
Lion Blood Drive Chairman Darrell Brocke re-

ported 9 liters collected at the last drive.  Every 

drop counts, especially amid this CV-19 pandem-

ic.   

Sharon Harris 

Library News 

With all that is going on in the world right now, it is 
becoming more and more obvious that the digital 
age is having its day in the sun. Library systems are 
no stranger to digital resources and we  have many 
to choose from. All you need is a device that can ac-
cess the internet. The Juliaetta Library is a part of the 
Latah County Library District, and all of our patrons 
are invited to use resources provided by the Moscow 
Library. All resources are free and available at 
latahlibrary.org. Look for “Digital Resources” in the 
left hand corner of the page. 

¶ Ebooks (novels, nonfiction, picture books for      
kids, graphic novels and many more!) 

¶ Magazines (there are over 100 free maga-
zines that are available online with new issues 
each month!) 

¶ Maps 

¶ Britannica Encyclopedia 

¶ Genealogy resources (for free!) 

¶ Kanopy streaming movie service (for FREE!) 

¶ Citizenship courses 

¶ Continuing education courses (or just for fun, 
include canning 101, automotive care, animal 
care, gardening, and so much more) 

¶ Standardized test prep for GED, SAT, ACT 
and more! 

¶ Recipes 

¶ Storytime resources 

¶ ABC Mouse 

¶ Guidebook to over 1000 species of birds 
 
ALL of these resources are FREE! 

You can also access the wifi connection provided by 
the Juliaetta Library even while we are closed. You 
will have to sit in your car or on the sidewalk in 
front of the building, but it is available 24/7. 

 
Don’t forget to check out our 
Facebook page for updates on 
events, new resources and fun 
stuff related to all things li-
brary! Friends of the Juliaetta 
Library on Face book. 

Erin Davis 
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Do you need healthcare? 

 
In the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic, healthcare 
has never been more important to all of us. An esti-
mated 20,000 Idahoans qualify for free, high-
quality healthcare coverage through Medicaid Ex-
pansion but have not yet applied. It is predicted that 
many more than that are now also eligible due to 
loss of a job or reduced work hours during the past 
few weeks. 
  
Reclaim Idaho has launched an enrollment drive to 

inform Idahoans about this opportunity and to en-

courage people to find out if they qualify for this 

coverage. If you think you may qualify, go 

to reclaimidaho.org or call 1-877-456-1233 to find 

out and also to learn how you can help your friends 

and neighbors get enrolled in the program if they 

are eligible. People who do not have health cover-

age delay seeking medical help, and the conse-

quences are significant for the individual and, espe-

cially at this point in time, for the entire communi-

ty. All of us will benefit from having everyone re-

ceive the healthcare they need at this critical time. 

Kathy Dawes 

Cancelled: Adult 3D Printing Class 

Introduction to 3D Printing for Adults class origi-

nally scheduled for March 30 - April 3 is being 

postponed until a later date., depending on im-

proved conditions and facility availability. Please 

feel free to contact Eric McDowell 

(eric.mcdowell@sd283.org) for more information 

JK Senior Meals Delivers 

The meal site was forced to close with the threat of 
the Covid-19.  However, the center is still deliver-
ing meals to elders and shut-ins on Wednes-
days.  Chris and Margaret have remained vigilant 
and performed the cooking and assembling of the 
meals.  Jerry Galloway, along with Ray and Theo 
Dygert, are the delivery crew. If you need meals 
delivered, please call Jerry at 
289-5324. 

It takes many hands to keep 
the center functioning.  One 
volunteer who has worked 
tirelessly serving meals, 
washing linens, and donating 
garden produce is Delores 
Rape.  Many thanks, De-
lores, for all that you do for 
the center. 

News from JK Heritage Foundation 

We are happy to announce that Tales Worth Re-
membering, Volume 3 is on its way to the print-
er.  We thank Phil’s Family 
Foods for making these 
available to the community. 
The purple volume should 
be on shelves soon. Old 
glass negatives from Bear 
Ridge serve as the page di-
viders. 

We also have T-shirts, both 
long and short sleeved, or-
dered for the museum in an-
ticipation of Locust Blos-
som Festival.  Please contact 
Kay Roberts if you would 
like to purchase one while 
all sizes are in good supply. 

The reprinting of the Leland history book will be 
complete soon for those of you who have request-
ed it.                                               Sharon Harris 

Grow Your Own Tomatoes 

I have decided to do a little more gardening this 
year since the old time music gatherings I usually 
attend have been cancelled and I’ll be home 
more.  I bought 5 varieties of heirloom tomatoes 
and am raising them up to transplant after danger of 
frost has passed.  I will have many more than I can 
use, so I’m hoping to share the transplants with 
people in the community.  I have 3 medium, 1 large 
and 1 cherry variety.  Contact me if you would like 
some.  They should be ready by the third or fourth 
week of May.  I’ve had raspberry starts available, 
too, but most  have been given away now.  I’ll have 
more next year, so keep that in mind if you think 
you’ll need some next spring.  You can call me at 
289-5333 if you’d like some tomato plants.  

Marsha Schoeffler 

http://reclaimidaho.org/
mailto:eric.mcdowell@sd283.org
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 Get to Know a Veteran 

Arthur Ephraim Carlson was the second of seven 
children born to Carl and Olivia Carlton. He was 
left to run the family farm when most of his broth-
ers left home, but Art did not want to be a farmer. 
He wanted to fly. The year was 1917, just as the 
United States was gearing up to enter the World 
War, and Art figured this would be his best 
chance: at the age of 30, he enlisted in the Navy’s 
aviation branch and was sent overseas for the du-
ration of the war – which, for Americans, was not 
much longer.  

Art decided to make the Navy his career and was 
assigned to the newly-formed airship (zeppelin) 
unit sent to England to learn to fly the German-
made dirigibles for reconnaissance and bombing 
purposes. Just as Art was ready to board the 
“shake-down” cruise on an airship, he was 
bounced from it because a British journalist want-
ed to ride and report on it. That turned out to be 
Art’s lucky day, as the zeppelin crashed into the 
Thames River, killing all the crew and passengers. 

The Shenandoah was constructed in New Jersey 
under the direction of a German designer, and  Art 
Carlson was the boss of the crew. After several 
successful flights, The Shenandoah ran into trou-
ble in a bad storm over Ohio on September 3, 
1925, and the ship broke into pieces. Fourteen 
crew members were killed, but some – like Art 
Carlson – were able to grab pieces of the balloon 
and float safely to earth in the Shenandoah Valley 
of Ohio. That was Art’s lucky day #2.  

When the first naval rigid airship was constructed, 
USS Akron, Art was signed on as a member of 
the crew, with the rank of Chief Boat-
swain’s Mate.  This rigid airship conducted many 
successful flights, but on April 4, 1933, there 
would be no lucky day #3 for Art Carlson.  

In the end, Art Carlson of Fix Ridge, Idaho, had 
the career he longed for, filled with many 
achievements, successes, and, yes, close calls. He 
had to have known that this career was full of 
risks, and he would not have been surprised to die 
doing the thing he loved most, flying. 

±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ aŎ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭ  

What’s Next at Cameron Lutheran 
 
In this time of social distancing and cancelation of 
nearly everything, it’s hard to come up with a sched-
ule of activities because right now there aren’t 
any!  However, one of these days life as we know it 
will begin returning to normal, and Cameron Lutheran 
will resume with renewed energy.  The lessons God is 
teaching us about ourselves and our purpose during 
these hard times may well lead us into new ways of 
being faithful.  It’s called making lemonade out of 
lemons. 
    When we can begin to worship together again, ser-
vices will be at the usual 10:00 a.m. Sunday morn-
ings.  There will be no more children’s Sunday School 
until fall, but the adult class will meet at 9:00 a.m. as 
soon as the social gathering bans are lifted.  It’s a har-
dy crew in that class!  The summer schedule will 
begin Sunday, May 31, with worship at 9:30 a.m. each 
Sunday. 
     At this point, Vacation Bible School, will not be 
happening June 15-19. We hope that perhaps an ab-
breviated VBS can be held later in the summer.  Stay 
tuned for that possibility. 
    Speaking of staying tuned, please go onto our web-
site: cameronemmanuel.org, for information about 
activities, and also to view and participate virtually in 
the worship services that are being produced.  Ryan 
Lawrence was brought back early from his Young 
Adult in Global Mission year in England because of 
the COVID virus, and he is part of a tech-team who 
has brought the web-page to life.  It has been such a 
God-send to have regular,  Holy Week and Easter ser-
vices available thanks to this team, and it is deeply 
appreciated! 
    If you would like to contact the church or have any 
questions, call the church at 289-3471. 
Anne Taylor 

Southwick Community Center News 

Thank you to all who attended the free thank you 
breakfast & pastry contest on March 14, 2020.  We 
had a great turn out and we want to congratulate the 
winner! 1st place, Gayle Marek.  Turned out to be a 
very nice event!   

Regarding the annual fundraiser scheduled for June 
20, 2020, we will be postponing until further notice 
due to the current conditions.  We will keep every-
one informed via the KJ7 
newsletter. Please stay safe! 
We look forward to see you 
all soon. 

http://cameronemmanuel.org/
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,ÏÃÕÓÔ "ÌÏÓÓÏÍ 4ÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ 

9ÅÁÒÓȢȢȢ 

The Kendrick-Juliaetta Lions Club regrets to announce the cancellation of the 

2020 Locust Blossom Festival due to concerns stemming from COVID-19 pan-

demic. It is our hope that members of the Kendrick-Juliaetta area stay safe and 

healthy in this worrying time. We apologize to our community, and we  look for-

ward to the next Locust Blossom Festival in 2021.  

Grange Pie Booth 

Because of the cancellation of Locust Blossom 

Festival, the Grange will not be offering its pie 

booth this year. We want to say thank you to eve-

ryone who has supported us over the past 60 years, 

and we look forward to serving you next year. 

Grace Ingle  60 years ago 
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The Spanish Flu Pandemic 

History repeats itself.  Just a little over 100 years ago, the Spanish flu swept across the 
world.  It broke out in 1918 and swept across Europe and Asia. The first cases seemed to be 
just influenza and most people survived.  However, the second wave in 1919 struck with a 
vengeance. Victims died within a few hours of contacting it. Their lungs filled with fluids 
and they drowned. 

More soldiers died from the Spanish flu than from combat in World War I, probably due to 
the fact that they were grouped 
closely together.  The flu took 
an awful toll on families in the 
United States with some being 
wiped out completely. You need 
only go for a walk in our local 
cemeteries to see the toll. 

The pandemic affected the peo-
ple of this area.  Two people 
died on the same day in 
Kendrick –6-year-old Tommy 
McDowell and 40-year-old 
Frank Brocke.  In January, 
1919, the Whybark family on 
Bear Ridge lost two children the 
same day – Nellie (4), and Roy-
al (7).   The Kendrick Gazette 
did a good job of reporting on 
the sick in the area.  You can read those issues online at www.jkhfoundation.com .   

During the Black Death that swept through Florence, Italy in the 15th Century, Giavano 
Boccaccio and a small group of friends went into the country to a villa to isolate them-
selves.  They spent their time telling tales and we have The Decameron today as a result (10 
friends each telling 10 stories.) 

My grandmother, Esther Taylor Shreffler, was a school girl in Pomeroy when the flu pan-
demic hit her town.  She said everyone had to stay home. Her teacher came faithfully once a 
week to leave lessons for her on the front porch.  She, in turn, left the completed lessons 
there for the teacher to correct. Grandma said people were very afraid. Rural areas were al-
ways short of medical personnel.  She said you did not open your door to anyone. 

The point is, history repeats itself.  They carried on and we will carry on as we fight the cur-

rent pandemic CV-19. The important thing is not that we could not have ceremonies and 

gather to celebrate occasions, but that we live to tell the story.  Sharon Harris  
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An excerpt from Jacob Towne’s essay “Home for the Quarantine.” 

During War II, the British government produced a motivational poster to boost the morale of the British pub-

lic from the near-constant threat of air raids. It’s a phrase we all recognize from countless internet memes: 

KEEP CALM AND CARRY ON. Solid words that evoke the “stiff upper lip” quality of British stoicism and 

reflect a time of similar uncertainty that we face today. Good advice, in my opinion, for times like these. We 

must carry on. Life cannot stop because of something we cannot control. What we can do is control the 

things we can. Staying busy, whether that means gardening, or puzzles, or crocheting, or writing. Maintain a 

sense of normalcy in a world that isn’t very normal right now.  

The other phrase was written by Anne Herbert on a placemat in Sausalito, California, in 1982. She wrote, 

“practice random kindness and senseless acts of beauty,” a play on another phrase, “random acts of violence 

and senseless acts of cruelty.” Herbert later published a book in 1993 with the same title, which focused on 

true stories of acts of kindness. In a time when it is so easy to be greedy and selfish, when people hoard toilet 

paper and medical masks, what better way can we as people show our love for each other than to simply be 

kind? Do yard work for grandparents, or put together small care packages for people who are unable to leave 

their homes. Make sure people have access to the essentials, but also make sure people have other things: 

books to read or flowers for a centerpiece. It is those small, thoughtful acts that mean the most, that mean the 

difference between feeling alone and feeling connected, whether you are together or not.  

We live and die together. It is, and forever has been, the way of things. The future is so uncertain, but the one 

thing I can be certain of is that I am home. I am with my family, both blood relations and the extra family 

I’ve picked up along the way. I am safe, in this tiny town nestled away in the ridges of northern Idaho. What 

better way for me to show my appreciation for this place that has raised me than to give back my time, my 

energy, my kindness, and my love to those who need it most? For better or for worse, this is where I want to 

be for this quarantine, and there’s no place I’d rather be than here. 

Recycling Ideas for the Garden 

The Earth Day Seed and Plant Exchange at the Juliaetta Library, jointly planned by Hill & Valley Garden Club and the 
Juliaetta Community Library, was sidelined by Covid-19. Jeanne Ensley, a most resourceful recycler, has written a num-
ber of ideas for your consideration. 

¶ Old Baskets can be left in the garden to use for gathering vegetables or flowers. They can also be lined with 
plastic and planted with flowers.  Leave them by the door to hold gardening gloves. 

¶ Old buckets with holes in them can be planted with veggies or flowers.  Small holes could be drilled to allow for 
rinsing vegetables and storing potatoes. Be sure the holes are small enough to discourage mice from getting into 
them.  

¶ An old canner with holes can be a cute country planter. 

¶ Bird cages make cute plant holders and look darling on a patio table. 

¶ Baling twine can be used to tie up plants or braid it into a rug. 

¶ Barbed wire makes a country wreath.  Add silk flowers and a bow. 

¶ Drying coffee grounds and mixing them with carrot seed before broadcasting will keep carrot weevils away. 

¶ Used coffee cans can be placed under pumpkins to maintain their shape and keep bugs away. 

¶ Punch holes in a coffee can near the top and add a string handle and use it as a berry bucket for picking. String   
the handle through your belt for hands-free picking. 

¶ Pretty chipped plates can be buried part way into the flower garden for an accent behind plants or create a border 
if you have enough of them. 

¶ Wrap cabbage heads with pantyhose to keep bugs out. The hose stretch with the head of cabbage.  

¶ Use old Christmas tree needles as disinfectant:  combine ½ cup of needles with white vinegar in a jar. Leave for 
a few weeks. Strain and use as a cleaner. Use dried needles as a mulch acidifier in the flower garden.  

 
In addition, there are many on-line resources that may provide some other creative ideas for you to recycle items. Google 
“Recycling Ideas for the Garden.” Kathy Cassin 
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.ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎΥ 

Avista Utilities 
Bashaw Piano and Organ Moving 
Cannon's Electric 
Clearwater Power Company 
Clearwater Propane Company 
Colter's Creek Winery 
Curry, Inc. 
D. Taylor Construction 
DH Wild Rose Minatures and Ponies 
Falling Feather Farm 

Heimgartner Aviation 
Hill's Floors 
Hilltop Grooming Shop 
JK Mini Storage 
Peggy Jones,  Realtor 
Juliaetta Castle 
Kendrick Hardware Brewery 
KT Hasenoehrl Farms 
LC Valley Real Estate 
Lloyd and Deanna Knapp 
   Lloyd's Art Work 
Mann & Stanke CPA 
McGregor Company 
Northern Pacific & Stampede Railway 
Phil's Food City 
Renfrow TV and Electric 
Roger Warner Construction 
Rush Construction 
Stella-Jones Corporation 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴǎ 

ŀƴŘ /ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎΥ 

Cameron WELCA 
City of Juliaetta 
City of Kendrick 
Fix Ridge 4-H Club 
Friendly Neighbor Club 
Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library 
Gold Hill Church 
Hill and Valley Garden Club 
J-K Heritage Foundation 
J-K Senior Meals  
Juliaetta Community Church 
Juliaetta Community Improvement  
    Association  
Juliaetta Kendrick Recreation District  
Juliaetta Kendrick Firefighters Association 
Juliaetta Nazarene Church 
Juliaetta Volunteer Fire Department 
KJ Arts Committee 
Kendrick Booster Club 
Kendrick Community Lions Club 
Kendrick United Methodist Church 
Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 
Leland Pioneer Community Church 
Southwick Bible Church  
Southwick Community Center 
VFW Post 3913 

LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎΥ 

John and Candis Glassey 
Paul and Carolyn Gravelle 
Doug and Chantell Hannen 
Doug and Sharon Harris 
Floyd and Betty Heimgartner 
Phil and Donna Heinen 
Buddy and Alice Henson 
Bud Holt 
James and Sharon Hoogland 
Teri Tate Hornberger 
Lillian Howerton 
Ruth Ann Hutcheson 
Betty Huffman 
Don and Lawanna Ingle 
David and Hazel Jones 
Lynn Jones 
Ron and Kathy Jones 
Pat and Debbie Kelly 
Dale and Arlene Laird 
Mary C. Lee 
Fred & Betty Lettenmaier 
Joy Lindner 
Jack and Donna Lohman 
Sally and Brownwyn Manfull  
Tom and Gayle Marek 
Gary Marvin 
Steve and Carol McDowell 
Pam McBride 
Jack and Betty Mustoe 
Jon and Ann Nilsson 
Lyle and Sharon Parks 
Vic Racicot 
Tim and Vicky Racicot 
Kevin and Linda Renfrow 
Sandra Rollins 
Tom and Birdie Rowden 
Stanley and Shelley Searcy 
Dale and Patti Silflow 
John and Selina Silflow  
Margie Silflow 
Betty Jo Smith 
David and Montez Steigers 
Dan Stoops 
Patricia Tanata 
Ann Taylor 
Dorothy Taylor 
Mike and Becky Tefft 
Margaret Treu 
Moonstruck Farm, Rochelle Troyano 
Robert and Debra Utke 
Bill Warren 
Betty M. Watts 
Dean and Raina Weyen  
Donna Weyen 
Roger and Becky Witt 
Don and Yetta Wilkins 
Ellen C. Wood 
Nancy Young 

 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŎƘŜŎƪ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ YW/5!-bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ ǘƻΥ 

YW/5!Σ th .ƻȄ нлпΣ YŜƴŘǊƛŎƪΣ L5  уорот 

 

bŀƳŜ ƻǊ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ bŀƳŜΥ 

ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

/ƘŜŎƪ ƻƴŜΥ 

ώ   ϐ  LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ        ώ    ϐ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ         ώ    ϐ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻǊ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ 

 

!Ƴƻǳƴǘ ŜƴŎƭƻǎŜŘΥ Ϸψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΗ  ²Ŝ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Řƻ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ȅƻǳΦ  bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

¢ŜŀƳ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƛǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ōȅ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎΥ 
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Mailing cost for this issue of  your KJ7 community newsletter provided by:  

*****************ECRWSS**** 

 

KJ7 

PO Box 204 

 

tΦ hΦ .ƻȄ мрф 

YŜƴŘǊƛŎƪ L5 уорот 

tƘƻƴŜΥ нлу-нуф-пном 

CŀȄΥ нлу-нуф-пнпн 

9ƳŀƛƭΥ ōōǊƻŎƪŜϪƎŧǊƻŎƪŜΦŎƻƳ 

²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦƎōǊƻŎƪŜΦŎƻƳ 


